
September 2019 

Our next meeting will be on Sunday, August 18th. This is a special date as it is a celebration 
of our 1-year anniversary as an ABATE of Arizona chapter. Celebration will include a cake 
for the 1-year anniversary, a new group picture and possibly a ride after the meeting, 
depending on the temperatures. I would like to say that we have made great strides in 
membership but instead membership is growing steadily. This past week we had a club 
membership sign up: Brotherhood United Motorcycle Association, 48A. 

Welcome Brotherhood United members. 

Riding events since our last meeting in July have been nonexistent here in Mohave Valley 
and Mohave County, it has been TOO DAMN HOT. Temperatures of 115 to 120 during the 
day make riding uncomfortable and unsafe. The only solution that I can see would be early 
morning rides, looking forward to cooler temperatures this fall. 
 
Happenings at our last meeting in July are as follows. Working with the VFW in Golden 
Valley to have a Halloween party/fundraiser in October. Ideas for a Chapter logo for chapter 
patches or a chapter flag. Election of officers will take place at our October meeting with 
nominations to be accepted at our September meeting. We decided to conduct a 50/50 
drawing at our monthly meetings. 
 
Tom Aydt 
Mohave Chapter Coordinator 


